
Grigoriy Fihtman And His Family 

This is my family. This photo was taken in Odessa in 1993. From right to left: my wife Raisa
Fihtman, I, my grandson Boris Fihtman, my granddaughter Svetlana with her nephew, my son
Alexandr Fihtman, his wife Inna, my son Leonid's wife Natasha, my son Leonid Fihtman with his son
Ruslan. This photo was taken in our apartment.

It was my birthday and my sons with their families came to congratulate me.

We moved to Odessa in 1977. We bought this apartment where my wife and I live now. It's our
property. In Odessa I worked as a teacher at the railroad training school for locomotive operators. I
taught political economy, basics of political studies and civil defense. I worked there teaching these
three subjects for 12 years.  I retired at the age of 62 in 1988. 

In 1990 my older son Alexandr and his family moved to Odessa and settled down in Slobodka 
[Neighborhood on the outskirts of Odessa]. His older daughter Maya got married. She has a son.
Her husband was eager to move to Israel and they left here in 1995. Alexandr's younger daughter
Svetlana followed them in 1997. When their both daughters were in Israel, Alexandr and his wife
Inna decided to join them there. We all do sympathize with Israel very much, but when we
discussed this issue in our family Leonid strongly refused to go to live there and my wife and I also
wanted to stay here. Alexandr and Inna hesitated for a long time, but three years after Svetlana
move there they went to Israel. Maya and her family and Inna and Alexandr live  together in Migdal
Haemeq town in the north of Israel. Svetlana graduated from University in Haifa and married a
former resident of Vinnitsa region. His name is Yuriy and he is a Jew.  In 2003 Svetlana and Yuriy
moved to USA. They live and work in San Francisco. Yuriy is a computer programmer and Svetlana
also works in a company. They are happy now.  

My younger son Leonid  finished Odessa College of Public Economy.successfully in 1978 and was
allowed to chose his job assignment  location being one of the best graduates. He chose Odessa
footwear association. He worked as a rate-setting engineer. Few months after he started work he
was recruited to the army.  He served in Odessa regiment in the Crimea. After the army he
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returned to his factory. He was appointed a shop superintendent within a short period of time. Then
he met Natasha Yudavina, a Jewish girl, who was an accountant in this association. They got
married in 1982. In 1983 their son Boris was born and they received an apartment in Frunze Street.
In 1989 their second son Ruslan was born. Leonid became general director of the shoe association.
During perestroika the association crashed and he became unemployed. He received an
unemployment allowance until he found a job of an economist on the outskirt of Odessa. In 1999
Leonid won competition for the position of assistant director in the Gemilut Hesed, a Jewish charity
association in Odessa. V. Goldman, director of the association died in 2002 Leonid became director
of Gemilut Hesed. His older son Boris studies in Odessa Academy of public Economy and his
younger son Ruslan studies in the Jewish religious school 'Or Sameach' . 
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